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CHIEF EXECUTIVES FORUM 

Chief Executives met on 22 July 2019 and were hosted by Selwyn District 
Council at the West Melton Community and Recreation Centre. Key 
agenda items were: 

• reviewing the package of briefings for the incoming Mayoral Forum. 
This includes a draft Briefing for incoming Mayors, a record of 
Mayoral Forum achievements 2016–19, and an overview of the 
Canterbury region and how it is currently performing across the four 
wellbeings and the four capitals of the Treasury’s Living Standards 
Framework. The final drafts of these documents will be endorsed by 
the Mayoral Forum at its August meeting.  

• receiving the draft 
Canterbury Water 
Management 
Strategy 2019 
targets report. 
This is a bi-annual 
report showing 
progress towards 
achieving the 
2020 targets of 
the CWMS. The 
final report will be 
released following consideration by the Mayoral Forum.  

• agreeing to set-up a short-life project group to assess wellbeing 
indicator needs for Canterbury councils and services for providing 
data and analysis 

• an update on the Canterbury Story, a CREDS project being 
undertaken by ChristchurchNZ 

• an update from the Climate Change working group, including work 
underway to undertake a climate change risk assessment for the 
region. This will help councils to understand and prepare to respond 
to risks posed by climate change. 

• quarterly updates on the Canterbury Water Management Strategy, 
implementation of the three-year work programme and CREDS 
projects, and Provincial Growth Fund applications from Canterbury. 

 

COMING UP 

• The Mayoral Forum meets in Christchurch on 8-9 August 2019 

• The Chief Executives Forum next meets on 4 November 2019. 

 

 

CONTACT THE SECRETARIAT:   Simon Fraser: 027 613 2635, secretariat@canterburymayors.org.nz  
 

Key focus: How might 

Canterbury councils best work 

together to: 

• to implement the 

Canterbury Local 

Authorities’ Triennial 

Agreement 

• fulfil the roles and 

responsibilities of local 

government in Canterbury? 

The Canterbury Chief 

Executives Forum meets 

quarterly and is chaired by 

Jim Palmer (Waimakariri).  

Members are Angela 

Oosthuizen (Kaikōura), Bede 

Carran (Timaru), Bill Bayfield 

(Environment Canterbury), 

David Ward (Selwyn), Fergus 

Power (Waitaki), Hamish 

Dobbie (Hurunui), Hamish 

Riach (Ashburton), Mary 

Richardson (acting, 

Christchurch), Stuart Duncan 

(Waimate) and Suzette van 

Aswegen (Mackenzie). 

The Secretariat is hosted by 

Environment Canterbury. 
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